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	The Mount Diablo Metal Detecting Club’s first dedication is to treasure hunting in all its forms and to use and enforce the treasure hunter’s Code of Ethics. The second dedication is to community. We complete this dedication through the use of our trained Community Assistance Team and our support of the Blind Camp. www.mdmdctreasurehunting.com 

The Mount Diablo Metal Detecting Club meets on the second Tuesday of every month at 7:30pm at the Contra Costa Water District Office. The address is: 1331 Concord Avenue, Concord, CA 94520. 

The next meeting is this Tuesday the 12th of November. That’s 11-12-13. 

he Holiday party will be 12-8-13 at Back Forty BBQ in Pleasant Hill. The cost is $35 per person and is an all you can eat buffet. There will be some guessing games and an auction similar to last year. Bring a couple of item and see what you get. The way it works. We bid on the items on a sheet of paper. You get 90% of the sales price and 10% goes to the club. You can set a minimum. There will be a voluntary gift exchange. In the $10 range. You do not have to participate. Please pay for party at the meeting. The time is 11-3 but we are usually done earlier than 3. 

A friendly reminder. There is no food or drink allowed in the meeting room. If you need a drink you can step out of the room. There is a water fountain just outside. No water district employees have the authority to override our contract. 

There are NO mini hunts in November or December 

The two lucky winners of the attendance drawing were Garry Collier and George Galvin. 

Ken Housfeld won the Silver dime raffle. 

Barbara Baxton the grand prize winner at the last meeting. 

We had three guests join at the last meeting. Welcome. 

EAST BAY REGIONAL PARKS PERMIT INFO 
A permit is required to use a metal detector in the Regional Parks. Use of metal detectors is limited to beach areas, lawns, and other developed park areas. Metal detecting is NOT allowed in natural parkland areas, wilderness areas, or regional preserves. There are other restrictions. For more information and to obtain a permit, please call the Reservations Department at 1-888-327-2757, option 2, 3. This $20 permit is good for 2 years and is non-refundable. 

Metal Detectorist’s Code of Ethics 
I WILL respect private property and do no metal detecting without the owner's permission. 
I WILL fill all holes and excavations. 
I WILL appreciate and protect our heritage of natural resources, wildlife and private property. 
I WILL use thoughtfulness, consideration and courtesy at all times. 
I WILL leave gates as found. 
I WILL remove and properly dispose of any trash that I find. I WILL NOT litter. 
I WILL NOT destroy property, buildings or what is left of ghost towns and deserted structures. 
I WILL NOT tamper with signs, structural facilities or equipment. 
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